
 

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія Пресв.  

Євхаристії  
505 Watt St. - ‘at the corner of Watt & Munroe’ 

 
Parish Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 

Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 
Tel: 204.667.8866    Email: heparish@gmail.com 

Fax: 204.668.2024    Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 
 

Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St. Tel: 204.654.4786 
Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave. Tel: 204.661.5240 

Perogy Hotline: 204-667-6302 Hall Rentals: 204.880.1334 

20 September 2015 20 Вересень 2015 р. 

LITURGICAL SERVICES 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
    Summer Schedule:  10:00 AM Ukrainian/

Українська  & English/Англійська 

Weekdays - Будні  (see back page) 

  Confessions - Сповідь                Baptisms - Хрещення 
Prior to every Divine Liturgy                  Contact the pastor 

Weddings - Вінчання 

   Contact the pastor 9-12 months in advance 

* occasionally subject to change—see back page 

Quo Vadis? 
There is an ancient legend in Rome and a church built around it (and a 
novel written and an epic movie made about it as well). Peter had 
come to Rome through amazing adventures (read the Acts of the Apostles) 

and he preached the Gospel message to the Jewish community and to 
everyone who would listen. However, now the persecution of the 
Christians was growing and he knew that he too was likely to 
experience martyrdom by crucifixion. Peter, the chief of the Apostles, 
the first Pope, decided... to get out of town. The story is that as he is 
already on the Appian Way - the great Roman road (that is still used 

today) that leads out of the city, he encounters Jesus who is walking in 
the opposite direction back to Rome. Peter exclaims, “Domine, quo 
vadis!?” “Lord, where are You going!?”. The Lord explains that He is, 
“going to Rome to be crucified again”, since even the visible leader of 
His Church is fleeing hardship and is basically willing to renege on his 

commitment to Christ and the Gospel teaching. Peter is reminded of the love of Jesus and the grace 
that God gives to every faithful follower of Christ and takes courage. He chooses to return to Rome and 
face imprisonment and eventual death by crucifixion. As we conclude a week of venerating the Holy 
Cross of Christ as part of the after-feast of the Exultation of the Cross… the Church gives us an 
inspiring Gospel reading (Mk 8:34 ff) that puts to us the same challenge as to Peter. Christ, Who died 
for us, now asks us to take up and embrace the Cross and the glory and sacrifice that it signifies. In our 
day we sense in our hearts and souls that we are called to witness to Christ and the truth of His Gospel 
message and the Truth of the teachings of His Church. This witness is beginning to cost us. Will we 
flee the city or will we take courage and recall the love of God? Will we choose diplomatic mediocrity or 
will we boldly be who we are as Catholics and live our faith and spread it? (Luke 8:21) Quo vadimus? 
Which way will we go? 



 

Canon Luhovy Assembly 
Of the Knights of Columbus 

Educational Foundation 
The purpose of this foundation is to 
assist any member of our Ukrainian Catholic 
community who is enrolled in a University or 
Seminary program or a Catholic school or a 
special educational program. Application 
forms are available at the Parish office. 
Deadline is September 30, 2015  

Holy Eucharist UCWLC - Bursary 
Committee 
The Holy Eucharist UCWLC is once 
again accepting applications for 
their bursary. Any student who is a 
member of our Parish and is enrolled in a 
university, college or catholic high school 
may apply. Applications are available at the 
parish office. The deadline for the 
applications is September 30, 2015. 

The UCWLC Charity Committee is asking all 
parishioners to collect gently used clothing 
and school supplies that will be sent to 
Ukraine. 
Check your closets! Bring your donations of 
children’s or adult’s clothes, bedding, 
towels, adult’s or children’s diapers or 
sleeping bags to the Church Auditorium, to 
the Parish Office at the Parish Centre or to 
the UCWLC Meeting on Oct. 7, 2015 so 
that the clothes can be sent to Ukraine in 
time for the winter season. 
Need more information call:  
Mavis: 204-663-5894 
Stephanie: 204-669-2161 
Hope: 204-338-9848 
Lavinia: 204-661-0025 

Grey Cup Pool Tickets are 
here! As in past years, our K 
of C has organized and is 
carrying out this popular 
fundraiser ... with one big 
difference. The amount 
equal to the net profit will 
be given to our Parish. 
Around $2000 if all 900 $5 
tickets are sold. Lots of cash 
prizes ... $200 for 1st, 2nd 
and 3rd Quarter scores ... 
$1000 final score ...$100 for each Quarter 
reverse score ... $25 for score changes 
during the game. We are asking all 
parishioners to help make this fundraiser a 
success by selling a bundle of 10 or 20 
tickets to acquaintances, friends and 
family. Our goal is to be “sold out” before 
the Grey Cup game on November 29 here 
in Winnipeg. See or call Ernie Shume (204 
237 9394) for a bundle of tickets.  

Orysia Tracz is presenting two events 
and a book launch at McNally Robinson 
Booksellers: 
 
Vesillia: Ukrainian Weddings Then and 
Now  Saturday, 24 October 2015, 10 
A.M. - noon. McNally-Robinson 
Booksellers – Community Classrooms 
People can't wait to be invited to a 
Ukrainian wedding. It's just so much fun, 
and so full of tradition. But what does it 
all mean, and why does it take a few 
days to celebrate? The traditions and 
rituals of the Ukrainian wedding are 
steeped in symbolism and antiquity. Ory-
sia will explain all this as well as discuss 
how wedding traditions have both been 
retained and adapted to Manitoba in the 
last 120 years of Ukrainian settlement.  
 http://www.mcnallyrobinson.com/
classroom-
registration#.VebyzvZViko             
204-475-0483 
 

Marriage Encounter has 
been offering couples the 
gift of a weekend to enrich 
their relationship for many 
years. Recognizing the 
needs of today's couples, 
Marriage Encounter is now 
offering a two day weekend 
starting on 
Saturday morning and 
ending Sunday afternoon. 
While the weekend is one 
day shorter, nothing is lost 
in giving you an amazing 
experience. Come and find 
out why millions of couples 
recommend a weekend. Fall 
in love all over again, and 
learn how to keep the love 
alive. The next two day 
weekend is Nov. 7-8, 2015. 
For more information or to 
apply for the weekend, 
please call Stan & Miriam 
at (204) 809-0754, by email 
at applications@wwmeman
itoba.ca. Also, check out our 
web site  
at wwmemanitoba.ca.   

STAND UP 4 LIFE   2016 CALENDAR ART  
COMPETITION   

Theme: PRO-LIFE  Who can Participate: 
The competition is open to preschoolers to
 grade 12.  
All submissions  must be remitted before  
September 30, 2015.     
Participation guidelines: -
Resident of Manitoba  -
One entry per person   -
Colouring material, crayons,markers, color 
pencils, paint  Artwork may be expressed a
s a drawing, poem or both.    *The selected
 12 finalists will win a prize of $25.00 and  
be featured in  our 2016 Life’s Vision 12  
month calendar.    Please send to: 
Life’s VIsion   Unit A-388 Portage Avenue, 
Winnipeg, MB, R3C 0C8  
   For details, contact: 
  Lifesvision@shaw.ca or  
         1-877-233-8048  

K of C Corner 
Minutes of the September 14 Coun-
cil meeting and the 2015-16 Council 
Action Plan to become inactive by June 30, 
2016 have been shared with 2015-16 Offic-
ers and PGKs. Other  Holy Eucharist knights 
who would like a copy should call me at 204-
237-9394. 

Parish property management meeting will 

be held on Monday September 21, 2015 at 

11:00 am in the Parish Centre boardroom. 

Blessed Virgin Mary 

Church, 965 Boyd Avenue, 

invites you to a Perogy 

Fundraising Lunch 

on Friday, September 25, 

2015, from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 

p.m. 

  6 perogies, dessert & 

beverage cost $6.00 and 12 

perogies, dessert & beverage 

cost $10.00.  Take out is also 

available and this may be pre

-ordered so that It will be 

ready when you arrive. 

Contact Frances @ 204-633-

4662 

orfrancesbodnar@hotmail.co

m for pre-orders or for more 

information.  Everyone is 

welcome.  We hope to see you 

there.  

A big thank you goes out to all the Parish 

Committees, donors and volunteers that 

made the annual “Pickerel Fish Fry” held 

this past Friday a huge success!! Thank 

you 

           МНОГАЯ ЛІТА!         
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Please remember in your PRAYERS and VISIT: 
 

Ollie Kostiuk, Michael Kostiuk, Fr. Eugene Rudachek, Mary Schurko, Tena Lisowick, Alice 
Lapka, Steve Romas, Mary Ann Prociuk, Susan Chomiak, Ally Letwin, Olga Hnatiuk, Angie Hall 
Ted Gierys                                                                     
Misericordia Hospital: William Simcoe 
Riverview: Bill Tataryn, Sharon Williamson   
Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk 
Maples Care Home: Julia Parabochy   
Donwood: Kay Laschuk     Red River Place (Selkirk, MB): Irene Drosdoski 

 
Call Deacon Patrick to arrange a visit  204.668.1920. 

 
Call our priests anytime for a Pastoral or Sacramental visit. 

 
HOLY EUCHARIST BOOK STORE 

A wide range of spiritual and 
inspirational reading… Many 
beautiful gift ideas for Birthdays, 
Weddings, First Holy Communion, 
Baptisms… cards, Icons, Rosaries, 
Chotky & Crosses. 

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE! 
For More Information Contact Liz 

at 204.334.2081 
Living Faith Booklets are now 

available at the bookstore! 
 

 

Important PARISH Contacts 
 

Father Michael  204-654-4157 
Father Edward   204-250-5210 
Deacon Myroslaw 204-589-7592 
Deacon Patrick 204-668-1920 
Parish Council Chair: 
   John Petryshyn 204-667-9403 
Catechism—Coordinator  
    Joan Buchel  204-334-7207 
Altar Servers - Coordinator: 
 Spencer Katerynuk 204-338-4167 
H.E. Youth - President: 
 Damon Fawcett  204-292-8425 
U. C. Brotherhood -President: 
 Ron Aftanas  204-661-0025 
U.C. Women’s League - President: 
 Lydia Firman  204-668-1920 
Knights of Columbus - Grand Knight: 
 Ernie Shume 204-237-9394 
Seniors—President 
    Bernice Hrehirchuk 204-669-2068 
Sunday Rosary - Coordinator: 
 Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 
Bingo/Nevada—President: 
    Matthew Bakan  204-667-8175 
SEE A CONCERN? LET US KNOW! 
Maintenance request forms are in the 

Church, Parish Centre and Parish 
Auditorium. Please fill out the form 

and leave it in the drop box. The P.M. 
committee will get on it...!   

BLUE 
Marian 

Side 
Altar 

Birthday Blessings for 
+Pearl Cherniak, by 

husband Tony & 
Family  

RED 
Saviour 

Side 
Altar 

For the late +John 
Lewandosky, By Joan 
Lewandosky & Henry 

Kuzia  

VIGIL LAMPS Sept. 20 - Sept.26, 2015 

Our deepest condolences, prayers and 
blessings go out to Frances & 
Metro Bodykevich & family, on 
the passing of Frances’ brother 
+Roy Rechik  Vichnaya   
                      Pamyat' 

THIS WEEK’S READERS: 

10:00 AM 

 
Joan Lewandosky 

10:00 AM 
 

Paul Bakan 

THIS WEEK’S USHERS 

10:00 AM 

 

Matthew Bakan 

Morris Mazur 

 

 

 

10:00 AM 

 

Lillian Deptuch 

Shirley Skochylas 

 

1. Envelopes $1195.00 

2. Open Collection $17.00 

3. Vigil Lights $82.40 

4. Van Donation $60.00 

5. Andrews Pence 
 

$30.00 

6. Vigil Lamps $20.00 

  
Total this 

week 
$1404.40 

Miraculous Icon 
Will be in the home of 

Joan Lewandosky. 

call  
Evelyn Tymchuk @204-667-6791. 

Please call if you would like to 
have the ICON in your home! 

The Blessed ICON is available on 
September 27, 2015, if 

interested please contact Evelyn. 

Жертводавство  
“

2015 

The Ukrainian Canadian Congress - Manitoba 
Provincial Council and the Order of St. An-
drew invites the public to a presentation by 
Dr. Adrian Hawaleshka on "Doctors Mission 
to Ukraine". His patients were Ukrainian sol-
diers fighting on the Ukrainian Eastern Front 
in the war with Russia. 
The presentation will take place at the 
Ukrainian Orthodox Metropolitan Cathedral 
of the Holy Trinity Auditorium, 1175 Main 
Street, on Thursday October 1, 2015, at 7:00 

We would like to mention +Elsie 
Simmons, a parishioner of ours whom 
recently passed. She was a quiet lady 
who sat at the back of the church, but 
she was always caring of those around 

her. So much so that she had arranged to 
buy a ticket to the “Fish Fry” but, as our 
Lord had other plans, she left a note “If I 
am gone please pass on the money and 
ticket to someone in need.” That was 
done and the man was ever grateful.. 

Thank you +Elsie.  

Attention Parishioners; we have 
been doing some clean up at the 
Parish Centre and find ourselves 
with a lot of items that are not 

needed.  Vases, candle stick holders, 
baskets etc… so this next Saturday  

September  26  from 9 am– 3pm we 
will be holding a mini garage sale. 



Weekly Liturgical Service 

 

20 September, Sunday 
 10:00 am - Catechism begins, right after Divine 
 Liturgy!! 
24 September, Thursday 
 2pm-4pm & 7pm-9pm - “The Question of Life” - 
 Topic Euthanasia/assisted suicide, Centre  
 Cultural Franco-Manitobain. For more info visit 
 www.LifesVision.ca 
 7:00 pm—Pastoral Council Meeting—Church 
 Auditorium. 
25 September, Friday 
 11:30am-1:30pm -  Perogy Fund Raising Luncheon, 
 Blessed Virgin Mary Church, 965 Boyd 
 Ave...Everyone Welcome. Tickets from $6 to $10. 
 Take out available. For more info call Frances 204-
 633-4662. 
26 September, Saturday 
 8:00 pm -  World premiere of the new docu-drama 
 “Made in Winnipeg: The Terry Sawchuk Origin 
 Story”  presented by Danny Schur. Terry Sawchuk 
 Arena, 901 Kimberley Ave. 
27 September, Sunday 
 2:00 pm -  Bulava Award at Bergmann’s on 
 Lombard, 620-167 Lombard Ave. Tickets are $55 
 each and can be purchased by contacting Lesia at 
 204-470-4095. 
 St. Anne’s Fall Supper. Two sittings 3pm & 5:30pm. 
 Adults—$15 and Children $5. For tickets call Anne 
 at 204-793-1581 
7 October, Wednesday 
 7:00 pm -  UCWLC monthly meeting—Parish 
 Auditorium, UCBC monthly meeting Parish board 
 room. 
12 October, Monday 
 “Thanksgiving” - Office/PC will be closed. 
16 October, Friday 
 “Harvest Dance” starting at 6:30pm, Holy Family 
 Parish, 1001 Grant Ave. Advance tickets only. 
 Please call Ned at 204-952-5577 or Vicky at 204-453
 -7514. Tickets $17.50 each. 
16/17 October, Friday/Saturday 
 37th Biennial Archeparchial Convention - Held  
           here at Holy Eucharist. For more information  
           contact your organization leaders or Pat Sirski  
           at 204-453-4489. EVERY ORGANIIZATION  
           SHOULD ALREADY REGISTER THEIR  
           DELEGATES! UCWLC, UCBC, HEY, KofC, PARISH  
           COUNCIL... 
19 October, Monday 
 FEDERAL ELECTION -  Vote your conscience. Vote as 
 responsible Catholics! Vote according to the real  
            issues! 
24 October, Saturday 
 Annual UCWLC “Craft Sale” 
 Doors open at 9 am until 3 pm. Admission $1.00 -  
 Children free! For more info call Joan at 204-237- 
                               9394 
 5:30 pm -  Ukrainian Park Children’s Camp 
 Fundraising Dinner. Sts. Peter & Paul Parish, 400 
 Marion St. Tickets are $70 each. For more info call 
 Ken Zulyniak at 204-442-0003. 
29 October, Thursday 
 7:00 pm—Pastoral Council Meeting -  Church 
 Auditorium. 
8 November, Sunday 
 UCWLC “Fall Supper” Tickets now available!!! 
 Contact Lillian at 204-667-5269 or the Parish office 
 at 204-667-8866 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Порядок Богослужінь 

 

+Bella Kalenchuk (Birthday), By  
      Husband Dan & Family 

+Deceased members of Bozyk Family

+Stan Evanyshyn, By the Holy Family 
                  Ladies Auxilliary 

+Wesley Liwiski, By sister Rosalene 
                                                  & Family  

+Nick Krawec, by Bingo 

+Bella Kalenchuk (1year), 
By Husband  Dan & Family 
5:30 pm—Vespers 

www.archeparchy.ca 

Saint 
John 
and his 
older 
brother 
James 
were 
among 
the 
first to 
be 
called 
by 

Jesus and he left everything and 
followed Him. John was the 
youngest Apostle and yet very 
sincere and bright. He went on 
to live to 100 and wrote the 
Gospel and important letters. 
He also preached in many 
places and brought many to the 
Faith. 


